
Secrecy, Candour and the Release of Public Documents 
A lecture to the Friends of The National Archives by Jonathan Sumption OBE, 
QC 
 
“The natural sensitivity of public figures to the impact of their discussions on 
outsiders will inevitably influence what they will allow to appear in government 
documents, if these are liable to be released in the course of their careers” 
Jonathan Sumption OBE, QC 2010 
 
In June, the Friends enjoyed a post AGM lecture by Jonathan Sumption. He spoke 
on a topic relevant not only to the world of archives and those who research within 
them, but to the very idea of transparency and openness in government today.  
 
Today there is a general belief in disclosure. But does the risk of immediate 
disclosure impact on the information that could be available to future historians? 
Does making too many official documents publicly available too quickly help or hinder 
historians? The renowned medieval historian Jonathan Sumption OBE, QC, FRHistS, 
explored this conundrum in a lecture to the Friends of the National Archives on 15 
June 2010. 
 
Leaving aside the special case of national security, he suggested two main reasons 
why the Government might wish to prevent access to its administrative records. One 
– once much more common than it is now – is to protect reputations by withholding 
information that might be embarrassing. This is unlikely to be supported by any self 
respecting historian.  
 
The second reason is to protect the process of political and administrative decision 
making. This matters to Government – and to historians. The historian wants to know 
not just the decision, but also see detailed records of any discussion, and even better 
earlier papers exploring the issues. In the longer term it is more important to the 
historian that a record should exist, and it should be accurate and complete, than that 
it should be available soon after the event. 
 
Currently to protect the policy making process and the historian’s interest in full 
records, papers whose earlier release would harm the candour of internal 
government debate are not released for 30 years – so those originally involved would 
have retired or died before the papers were publicly available.  The value of this 30 
year rule is of course called into question by leaks, and the flow of memoirs from 
Ministers and senior officials. Other challenges come from technology – including the 
humble post-it note, which can be added to papers but also removed before the 
papers are filed for posterity. 
 
You can read more about the debate that followed in the Friends’ magazine, and find 
out about future Friends’ events by joining the Friends of The National Archives 
today. 
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